
 
 

 

 
Friday 14th February 2025 

 
Re.: Headteacher’s Spring A Roundup Week 6 
 
Dear Parents/Carers  
 
Thank you for the all the support you have given us this half-term.  

 
Spring A Newsletters 
My message to the community can be found in the our Spring A Inform Newsletter. The newsletter captures 
highlights, celebrations, and photos from the Spring A half-term, please do take the time to read it.  
 
Our Year Group Updates are being sent to you directly by the Heads of Year, please do look out for yours.  
 
As always, our newsletter suite is also accessible on our website. 
 
Parent Resource 
Thanks to the digital world, there are now many ways for your children to watch television: both on a big screen and 
via the internet with on-demand programming that can be streamed through phones and tablets. This makes 
monitoring and controlling what children are viewing harder than ever. This Guide provides tips on several potential 
risks such as unrated content, screen time and age-inappropriate material, so that you can both make viewing safer 
and limit the amount that they can watch. 
 
Lenten Programme – Spring B 
Running throughout Spring B, we will have a full Lenten programme of spiritual preparation for Easter. Under the 
theme “Pilgrims of Hope”, our programme will help students find a variety of resources for spiritual growth and find 
some refreshment and renewal outside of the classroom amidst a busy half-term. Full details of our programme, 
including a spiritual reflection session for parents, will be shared by Ms Connor, Assistant Headteacher. 
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https://www.ursulinehigh.merton.sch.uk/assets/2024-25/News/Spring-A/Newsletters/Inform-Jan-Feb-2025-.pdf
https://www.ursulinehigh.merton.sch.uk/school-life/parent-communication/newsletters-2/
https://www.ursulinehigh.merton.sch.uk/safeguarding/keeping-safe-online/


 
 

 

Return to school - Spring B 
I look forward to welcoming students back to school for Spring B on Tuesday 25th February. Please note that Monday 
24th February is a staff INSET day. Year 13 A Level Mocks start on that day and we wish them good luck with their 
forthcoming Mock exams. 
 
Wishing you and your families a restful, safe and happy half-term.  
 
Yours faithfully  
 
 
 
 
 
Eoin Kelly  
Headteacher 
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